VALIDATED SELF-EVALUATION: PARKHEAD PRIMARY SCHOOL AND
EARLY LEARNING AND CHILDCARE (ELC) SETTING

The committee considered a report (copies of which had been circulated)
by the Head of Education (Primary, Early Years and Resources) bringing
to members’ attention Parkhead Primary School Early Learning and
Childcare (ELC) setting validated self-evaluation and identified areas for
improvement for session 2022-2023. Vicky Fish, Head Teacher, was in
attendance to provide an update on the school’s progress and to answer
questions from committee members.

During discussion, the Head Teacher explained how more able children
were being challenged and how the school celebrated wider
achievements by regular communications with children and parents. Next
steps to improve scores to ‘very good’ would include a focus on digital
technologies, staff empowerment, encouraging learner creativity and
taking responsibility for their own learning. The school was also actively
promoting outdoor learning through a number of initiatives.

It was recommended that the committee note the contents of the report
and the school’s arrangements for continuing improvement.

Decision

To note the terms of the report and the update from the Head Teacher.



